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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 510


Committee:
Sanitation and Solid Waste Management



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the responsibility of an owner, lessee, tenant or person in charge of a vacant lot to maintain such lot and adjacent areas.

	Sponsors:
Council Members McMahon, Brewer, Clarke, Fidler, Gerson, Jackson, James, Koppell, Liu, Monserrate, Recchia Jr., Sears Lopez, Lanza and The Public Advocate (Ms. Gotbaum).



	Summary of Legislation: Under this legislation, every owner, lessee, tenant, occupant or person in charge of any vacant lot shall keep and cause to be kept the sidewalk, flagging and curbstone abutting said vacant lot free from obstruction and nuisances of every kind, and shall keep said sidewalks flagging and curbstones free from garbage, refuse, rubbish, litter debris and other offensive material.  

This amendment would overturn an Environmental Control Board decision that does not give the Department of Sanitation the authority to issue violations for dirty conditions observed on a vacant lot.  Vacant lot owners, lessees, tenants or persons in charge of vacant lots would be responsible for ensuring that the entire lot and area fronting that lot are free of litter and other debris.  Under this legislation, current penalties for owners, lessees, tenants or person in charge of a building or premises who are in violation would be extended to owners, lessees, tenants or person in charge of vacant lots and would be no less than fifty dollars ($50) and no more than two hundred and fifty dollars ($250). 



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect immediately. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be minimal impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Veronica McNeil, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                                Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director



	History:

            Considered by Committee on November 17, 2005.

	Date Submitted to Council:  June 7, 2005


